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Newsletter – March 2007
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This is my final monthly report as your President and as I sit to contemplate how I feel it is one of release, (I get my life back), worry, (have I got everything up to date for handing on to Heather?) and gratitude for the experience. I have met so many interesting women, experienced Zonta World Convention, enjoyed being part of the “making it happen” team in our great organisation.

I wish Heather and her new board the same great experience and I trust they will take every opportunity to be part of all that Zonta offers. 
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Our March meeting was a terrific opportunity for many of you to meet our Area Director, Ans Van Erp, for the first time. She is very knowledgeable about Zonta and was able to inform and entertain us as well as inducting our four newest members. We welcomed Janice, Stelarose, Kell and Barbara into the club and look forward to many years of friendship.

Movie night last Thursday had a few of us wondering if anyone was going to come but as usual we had a good turnout and everyone seems to enjoy The Queen. We received many compliments on the food which I wish to pass on to you all - and I know our premieres are well-known for a good nosh beforehand. 

Thanks also for being so prompt with your subs. All are paid which makes Judy’s job as Treasurer much easier.

Our thoughts were with our friend Frankie recently when her mother passed away. I think that must be the hardest thing to lose your mother and I certainly don’t look forward to that experience.

I spent some time recently with Judy Bryant who started her treatment just before Easter. She reports that while not too pleasant initially, she now feels OK. Also “get well” wishes to Jill Frith who is not feeling 100% right now.

The current committee chairs are preparing to handover

to the new chair. A couple of years ago we instigated the “12 month committee”, two people stayed and the others moved on so that everybody got familiar with each committee. It seemed to work quite well and where possible that will happen again.

For the benefit of our newer members the April meeting always begins with the AGM followed by the dinner meeting. Positions are generally for 2 years although the Treasurer may stay for 4 years. Our official changeover is on 19th May which is a “dress-up” affair with the District Governor to install the new board and she is also the guest speaker for the evening. Local dignitaries, other service clubs and donation recipients are invited along with all Honzons.

Didn’t we have a great time in the Easter Parade? We got second prize in the Community Float Section - first time Zontian Jill isn’t a judge and we have a chance!!!

Finally I would like to thank you all for the opportunity of having served as your President and also for the hard work from everyone to make the term very successful.

Denise

Finance and Fundraising did not hold a meeting this month as the Movie Night was on the night which we would have had our meeting due to the Easter Break.

By all reports I understand that the Rodeo assistance to Rotary went well and thank you to those Club Members, Hon Zons and everyone else who helped out.

The Movie Night on Thursday 12th April was attended by 52 people and the raffle was also successful.  At this stage I am not sure of the total profit but we are definitely in the black.  I was worried about the number of people who might attend because we had not pre sold many tickets and the impact of Easter and the School Holidays but 52 is pretty good considering we only had 60 at the Da Vinci Code movie night.

As this will be last Finance and Fundraising Report I would like thank committee members Alison, Mary, Lesley, Sally and also past zontians Kim Askew and 

Jenny Utley for all their hard work and invaluable assistance over the past Zonta year.  You have all been wonderful committee members to work with.

Ann Leahy

Fin & Fun Chairman

This past month has been quiet so I have taken the opportunity to complete the Annual Report - same has been done and forwarded to President Denise.

At the present I am preparing a folder for Public Relations and Communications Committee which will include the duties of the Committee and also precedent documentation as set down by Zonta International.

We are fast approaching the end of the Zonta year.  I have enjoyed this year as Chairman of the PR & C Committee and look forward to a much more relaxed year.

Jo Dalgleish

Chairperson PR & C Committee

Our last Club dinner meeting (27 March), was, to a Membership Chairman, "Heaven on a stick"!!  Not only did we welcome our Area 24 Director Ans Van Erp to the meeting, but we installed four new members - how good is that!  It was lovely for our new members to be installed by Ans - thank you Ans very much.  Our newest members are Kell Freeman, Janice Hutchinson, Stelarose Owens and Barbara Ruthof - girls, we welcome you most sincerely to the Zonta Club of Roma - may your days with us be long and happy. 

On a less happy note, fellow member Frankie Kimlin very recently lost her mum.  Mrs. Baker and I had been "mates" since I first came to Roma some 14 years ago.  I had the greatest pleasure, on International Womens' Day, of taking to her, as an in-patient in the General, a "Zonta Rose".  Frankie tells me that she really treasured it.  Our sincere condolences Frankie.  Everyone knows the importance of a girl's mum, and the loss is enormous.
Our next dinner meeting on 24th April is our A.G.M.  I am expecting to have a couple more "interested in future membership" guests along.
Before closing, may I thank, most sincerely, my fellow committee members, Jill F., Betty, Judy and Jenny for their support during the year, particularly for holding the fort whilst I was on leave of absence - "health matters - Jim".
I look forward to seeing all of you next Tuesday,
Jill Baker,
Membership Chairman.
	duty
	zontian
	date

	Blessing
	Jo Dalgleish
	24th April

	Objects
	Alison Jones
	24th April

	Raffle
	L. Dillon/M. Teakle
	24th April

	MOW
	Heather Mawn
	25th April


APRIL  ROSTER
Reminder – If you are unable to do your rostered task, please arrange a swap.

· 24th April - AGM- dinner meeting Maranoa Club


· 25th April - Anzac Day 


· 28th  April - Baby Shower - 19 McEwan St - 3:00pm


· 15th  May - Board Meeting- 5.30pm Maranoa Club


· 19th May – Changeover - Maranoa Club


· 24th  May - Dinner Meeting- 5.30pm Maranoa Club

· 7th - 9th September - District Conference at Twin Towns


· June 2008 - who’s coming to Rotterdam with me?


baby shower

 
Our Birthday Girls for May are:

Marj Harms on the 20th and 

Barb Ruthof on the 22nd .

Congratulations and Best Wishes to you both. 
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Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.








Zonta Dates to Remember





District Governor: Patricia Lawson			Area Director: Ans Van Erp





Membership & Fellowship








Finance & Fundraising








P.R. & Communications
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President’s Report


Denise Martin





Please let Heather Mawn know if you will not be attending the meeting on Tuesday. 4622 2207


In the absence of an apology, an invoice for $15 will be sent to non-attending members to cover the cost of their meal.





Mark this date in your diary..


Sat. 28th April at 3:00 pm


We’re having an April shower party for Leslee.
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